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Policy Council Meeting Minutes

July 20, 2017
Facilitator:  Lanessa Littrell                   Time Keeper:  Trista Vonada 12:45
            Scribe:  Maria Hall  

The meeting began at 12:45 p.m.  

Public comment on items on the agenda:  Facilitator asked for any public comment on items; there was none. 

Policy Council of 2016-17 Members Present:  Trever Kirkland, Trista Vonada, Lanessa Littrell, Stevn Henke, Maria Hall, Megan Near, Jenifer Reed, Erin Morris, Helen, Fandrich, <Patricia Rogers on phone>
PC Members Excused:  Erika Vallance
PC Members Unexcused:  Bryan Jones, 
Seven members are needed for a quorum; therefore a quorum was established. Quorum is established
Guests:  Ashley Peña-Larsen, Deb Hanson, Lori Ladas, Heather  Morris from Whitehall
Agenda Review: Facilitator reviewed the agenda. Whitehall was requested to be moved up the agenda behind the Vice Chair vote.
Correspondence:  none
June 15, 2017 Policy Council Minutes: Trista Vonada moved to approve the June 15, 2017 Policy Council Minutes.  Trevor Kirkland Seconded. The vote was unanimous. 

Treasurer’s Report:   Erin reviewed the treasurer’s report for May expenses. Maria Hall moved to approve the Treasurer’s Report. Jenifer Reed seconded. The vote was unanimous. 
Erin reviewed the treasurer’s report for June expenses. Jenifer Reed moved to approve the Treasurer’s Report. Trista Vonada seconded. The vote was unanimous
Draft Recommendations for By-Laws:

Draft Recommendations were given to the Policy Council for review. Jenifer Reed moved to approve the recommended By-Law changes. Trista Vonada seconded. The vote was unanimous 
RMDC Board Report: Lanessa announced that it was a good meeting, that their budget is looking good. Ready to start with the globe of the next year.
New Vice-Chairperson: Stevn Henke congratulations! All present voted yes. 

Whitehall:
Ashley gave an update on Whitehall’s application status. 

· 14 completed applications (12 income eligible)

· 2 incomplete applications

· 2 called and anticipated to be income eligible 

· 5 called and anticipated to be over income.

· The teacher applicant is on board for whatever happens

· We advertised for a TA in Whitehall on 7/12/17
Whitehall Vote held through ballot: Whitehall stays open. All agreed. Helen Frandrich made a motion for rent on the Whitehall building. Trista Vonada seconded it.
Director’s Report:  Ashley gave an update on the program. The management team went to Salt Lake for a Director and Manager Academy. They came back with some wonderful information they can use and are excited for the new year to start. The COLA grant was submitted and the program is waiting to hear back from the Office of Head Start about when that will go into effect. The program is waiting to hear more about the Valley House and have hit another bump in the road. Federal regulation has recently changed and required all facilities purchases to be reviewed by 3 different Federal agencies. The seller is getting worried so the program was about to work out a plan to rent the building until the application is approved. Ashley reviewed the child outcomes information for the year. Ashley reviewed the current budget.  Helen Fandrich moved to approve the directors report, child outcome data and budget and Trevor Kirkland seconded. All approved.
Family Engagement in Education and Child Developmental Services Policy and Procedure
The first policy reviewed was Family Engagement in Education and Child Developmental Services Policy and Procedure. This policy is just stating the different ways RMDC Head Start will support and recognize parents as educators for their children. Helen Fandrich moved to approve the Family Engagement in Education and Child Developmental Services Policy and Procedure and Erin Morris seconded. All approved.
Screening and Assessment Policy and Procedure

The second one Policy Council looked at Screening and Assessment Policy and Procedure. This policy talks about each assessment done with children, how often staff are trained and how it is tracked within the program’s tracking system.  Jenifer Reed moved to approve the Screening and Assessment Policy and Procedure and Trevor Kirkland seconded. All approved.
Curricula Policy and Procedure

The third and final policy looked at was Curricula Policy and Procedure. This is something the program has always done but has never had a formal policy surrounding it. This policy talks about the different curricula RMDC Head Start uses, how it is chosen, how staff is trained, how it is implemented and how it can change. Trevor Kirkland moved to approve the Curricula Policy and Procedure and Helen Fandrich seconded. All approved.

Community Representative Slot

Ashley presented Heather Morris as a candidate for the community representative slot representing Whitehall and Jefferson county. Trevor Kirkland moved to approve Heather Morris as a community representative on Policy Council and Stevn Henke seconded. All approved.

Personnel Decisions

Ashley presented Lisa Lewis as a potential candidate for Head Start teachers assistant. She was a former Head Start employee. She currently is employed by the school district to work in our Head Start collaborations rooms at Ray Bjork. She is renewing her Preschool CDA. Immunes are current. The background check and references have not been completed. Ashley asked Policy Council to approve her hire contingent on a successful background check and reference calls. Maria Hall moved to approve Lisa Lewis as a Head Start Teacher’s Assistant contingent on successful background check and completed reference calls. Erin Morris seconded. All approved.

Ashley then presented Christina Dwyer as a candidate for Teacher in Whitehall. She has a BA in Elementary Education and currently works for Family Outreach. She previously worked for Early Head Start in Butte and is familiar with program requirements and standards. She has current relationships with Mental Health and Health Care providers in the area and was highly recommended for hire. Ashley asked Policy Council to approve her hire contingent on a successful background check, completed immunizations and reference calls. Maria Hall moved to approve Christina Dwyer as a Head Start Teacher contingent on successful background check, completed immunizations and completed reference calls. Jenifer Reed seconded. All approved.

Today’s Meeting Evaluation:  
Pluses: good conversation, the silent vote is a good idea.
Wishes: 
Next Meeting:  Thursday August 17, 2017 at 12:45 eating upstairs before coming downstairs.
Adjournment: Maria Hall moved to adjourn the meeting at 1:26 p.m. Megan Near seconded.  The vote was unanimous.  
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_____________________________________                 

Lanessa Littrell, Chairperson

 


Patricia Rogers, Secretary



